WALLA WALLA COUNTY FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT NO. 7 COMMISSIONERS MEETING MINUTES

May 8, 2024



           
                            




Prescott, WA
CALL TO ORDER: 
The WWFPD # 7 commissioner’s meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Commissioner Eric Cochran. 
PRESENT: 
Commissioners Eric Cochran and Bob Beckman, Chief Jim Ruffcorn, and Secretary Sara Winona present with guests from D1 & D3.
ADDITIONS TO AGENDA: 

None
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: 
Minutes of April 2024 regular meeting minutes were both digitally and physically presented and accepted as is with a motion by Bob, seconded by Eric.
TREASURER’S REPORT:   
· Deposits – 0
· Account Balances (4/30/24): Expense: $108,313.39, Reserve $27,434.99 Interest $238.43 & $75.90
REVIEW & APPROVAL OF CURRENT BILLS: 
Vouchers audited and certified by the Auditing Officer as required by RCW 42.24.090, have been recorded on a listing, which was made available to the board. Payroll for the amount of $1,783.00 on voucher numbers 7015-7020 and bills on voucher numbers 7021-7025 for the amount of $547.79 approved by commissioners for a grand total of $2,330.79. Bob moved to approve bills and payroll as is; Eric seconded the motions.
SAFTEY MEETING

OLD BUSINESS
· Merger: Need resolution next month to sign for D7 to move forward with merger into Walla Walla North County Fire District

· WWNCFD account: Need resolution to move money into new account. Put on agenda for next month’s meeting. 
NEW BUSINESS:

· 2021 & 2022 audit just finished with no finding for D7, recommendations include not paying commissioners if they don’t come to meeting unless they produce proof of district work, they have done during the month. Also need to change the wording and how we do annual banquet dinner, can be potluck, or can be cheap main dish like hotdogs if we are providing dinner for families. Need to make wording clear and exactly what benefit is in SOPs. 
ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business or comments, Eric moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:26, Bob seconded. All in Favor!  
Respectfully submitted,
Sara Winona, Secretary
Commissioner 
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